November 10, 2022
Shafer Township
Monthly Board Meeting

The Board of Shafer Township met at the Shafer Town Hall on Thursday, November 10, 2022.  Board members present included Chairman Mark Stovern, Supervisor John Schmalz, Supervisor John Hoffman, Treasurer, Dominique Haller, and Clerk, Faith Lichtscheidl. 
Residents present include Becky Strand and Brad Johnson, maintenance.
The meeting was called to order at 7:00 pm and the pledge of allegiance was recited.

A motion was made to approve the agenda by Supervisor Hoffman and 2nd by Supervisor Schmalz with a change to added addition under old business; all in favor, motion carried.

Supervisor Schmalz made a motion to approve the minutes of the October 12, 2022 regularly scheduled board meeting, Supervisor Hoffman 2nd motion; an amendment was made about the gravel, all in favor, motion carried.

Treasurer’s Report

Treasurer Haller presented the October 2022 Treasurer’s report.  The disbursement register shows a balance of $109,994.80.  The receipts register shows a balance of $5,984.46 and the cash control statement shows a balance of $249,150.00. 

A motion was made to approve the Treasurer’s report by Supervisor Hoffman, 2nd by Supervisor Schmalz; all in favor, motion carried.

The claims were reviewed, motion made by Supervisor Schmalz to approve the claims, 2nd by Supervisor Hoffman; all in favor, motion carried.

NEW BUSINESS
Peterson Culvert Replacement

Dennis and Judy Peterson are requesting that the culvert in their driveway be replaced.  Maintenance staff Brad Johnson, went out and looked at it and stated it was plugged and probably rotting out too.  It is suggested that this be completed in the Spring of 2023.
Election Update
Clerk Lichtscheidl reported that there were 826 registered voters at the start of the day on November 8.  We ended up with 535 voters, everything balanced at the end of the night and the crew we had worked really hard.  

Public Comment

No Comment
OLD BUSINESS

Credit Card Update

Parties using the credit card need to have access to the policies.  Chairman Stovern will email them to Faith and Brad.
A Compliance sheet needs to be filled out every time the credit card is used so Chairman Stovern will send that form to Brad and Faith as well so they can fill that out when the cards are used.
Maintenance Update

There was a question about parking vehicles along the side of the road and never moving it and if the township has a policy about it.  Chairman Stovern stated we do not have a policy but we can review the concerns and determine if one needs to be created.

The concrete is patched up in the front of the building.    

Trees have all been planted and watered.  

Brad presented a list of signs that are needed for the township.  

Tiles are falling apart in the hall, talked about possibly replacing the floor down the road.
The plow truck is set up and almost ready to go.

Brad reports that we should order 3 loads of salt/sand as we have some and are prepared for the current winter season.
Plowing arrangements discussed, confirming roads we are taking care of, everything we grade and plow.  
There was some maintenance done on the grader.  

Brad got quotes for replacing the rear tires on the truck and a quote for putting fluid in the tires of the Kubota.  

Supervisor Schmalz made a motion that we purchase new tires for the plow truck, 2nd by Supervisor Hoffman; all in favor, motion carried.

At this time we will wait on putting fluid in the tires on the Kubota.  

Additional Update
Brad presented some specifications regarding adding to the building.  Supervisor Hoffman will start reaching out to builders reviewing the information and getting some estimates.  Chairman Stovern will check in with zoning to see about adding on to the back of the building.
Upland Road

The double chip seal does not seem to hold up like we would need it to.  The board is looking at possible graveling or black topping the road.  The board will talk about getting estimates for black top and then see about setting up the subordinate tax district.  Supervisor Schmalz will call Warren White and discuss this.

Ball Field on Teal
We will need to have more discussions with the property owner and try and get the concerns figured out. Clerk Lichtschiedl will reach out and invite Kimlingers to the December meeting.
Miscellaneous
Wild River Campground Lodging Tax
Clerk Lichtscheidl discussed a message that was received from Amy Frischmon about the Lodging tax paid by Wildwood Campground.  It seems that a check is sent to the township for lodging taxes and then the township is to forward 5% of what has been received back to the Chisago Lakes Visitor’s Bureau. Clerk Lichtscheidl will review this and get back to everyone at the December meeting.

Charles Letters

The last letter mailed out and has not been returned in the mail.  We will wait for another month to ensure at the letter has been received and we will take action from there.
City of Shafer

The City of Shafer wants to sell their ditch mower.  Chairman Stovern asked for a price and they asked for an offer.  We will go and take a look at it and see if that is something we want to purchase. Chairman Stovern will call and get more details about the sale and when they need to meet.
Joe Triplett
He will be at our December meeting so Clerk Lichtscheidl will invite the neighbors of Redwing and 350th to attend that meeting.

Motion to adjourn meeting by Supervisor Schmalz and 2nd by Supervisor Hoffman; all in favor, motion carried and meeting adjourned at 8:16 pm.
Respectfully Submitted,

Clerk Faith Lichtscheidl

Chairman Mark Stovern
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